Medary Town Board - Regular Monthly Meeting

Tuesday, March 8, 2016

The regular monthly meeting of the Medary Town Board was held on Tuesday, March 8, 2016, at Town Hall. The meeting was called to order at 7 pm by Chairperson Linda Seidel. Board members present: Supervisor 1 Bob Keil, Supervisor II Michael Weibel, Treasurer Mary Hofer, and Clerk Susan Miller.

Also in attendance were the following: RW Peters, Steve Elsen, Bill Whitmer, Eunice Bielefeldt, Tom Brown and Duane Deml.

Approval of February 9, 2016 Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes

Motion: Weibel to approve the minutes from the February 9, 2016, regular monthly board meeting. Second Seidel.

All aye.

Said minutes were approved and placed on file.

Choose Date for Board Review of the Town Financial Records

The board has chosen Thursday, April 14, 2016, from 3-6 pm.

Choose New Regular Board Meeting Dates for Dates that Coincide with Election Dates

August 9 regular monthly board meeting will be moved to August 16.

November 8 regular monthly board meeting will be moved to November 15.

Choose Spring Road Tour Date

The board has chosen April 9, 2016, at 8 am for the road tour. Annual meeting is on April 19.

The Board of Review will meet Tuesday, May 10, at 6:30 pm and will adjourn to a later date when the tax roll has been finalized.

Road Matters

Posting of Road Bans has been done.

Duane Deml mentioned that the Smith Valley Road stop sign (near Miller Rd) seems to be pushed fairly far out on the road. He wondered if the stop sign should be pushed back a bit? Tom Brown then mentioned that having the sign out where it is helps make it so people can see what's coming from both directions.

Tom Brown mentioned that another tire was left on the side of the road.

Salt/sand has to be back by March 28, 2016.

Seidel received a phone call from a gentleman that lives on Vista Ct who has driveway pavers, and says the road is full of sand. He was hoping the brooming and sweeping would be more timely, but, as a note, it can never be more timely because we never know when the snow is going to end.

Someone called Town Hall about the dip on Smith Valley right after the bridge, but it is due to frost and will be better in a couple weeks.

Citizen Concerns

Duane Deml asked how the town pays for major road repair. We get so much money from the state and then we budget the rest. If the extent of road work is too large, we would borrow from the general fund.

Duane Deml wondered about the possibility of putting in a nice walking/biking path along Smith Valley Rd. Is it possible to get state funds for this?

A thank you goes out to Terry Houlihan for her help with the election! It is much appreciated.

Approve Monthly Bills

Motion: Weibel to approve and pay all monthly bills through Tuesday, March 8, 2016, as presented in check detail report. Second Seidel.

All aye.

Meeting Adjourned

Motion: Weibel to adjourn, Second Seidel. All aye.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Susan Miller, Town Clerk